

## Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School Newsletter No 15 - 7th January 2022

Holiday Dates -

February Half Term - Monday 14th February - Friday 18th

February 2022

Easter Holidays - Monday 4th April - Monday 18th April

2022

May Bank Holiday - 2nd May 2022

May Half-Term - Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June 2022

Inset Days - 24th June and 27th June 2022

Last Day of Summer Term - 21st July 2022. 1:30pm Finish

**Upcoming PA Events -**

January - Match box scavenger hunt

February - Sunflower growing competition

Dates for your Diary -

Friday 28th January - International LEGO Day

Friday 4th February - Historical Events Day

Monday 7th February - Safer Internet Day

Tuesday 8th February - Nursery Parents Evening

Tuesday 8th February - Reception - Year 2 Parents Evening

Wednesday 9th February - Nursery Parents Evening

Thursday 10th February - Nursery Parents Evening

Thursday 10th February - Reception - Year 2 Parents Evening

Friday 11th February - Historical Events Day Sharing Afternoon

Thursday 3rd March - World Book Day

Monday 7th March - World Book Day

Friday 18th March - Comic Relief/Bake Off

Achievers of the Week -

**Explorers: Charlie** 

Stars: Bodhi Moons: Thea Rockets: Jude

Planets: Isla Astronauts: Ashley Flying Saucers: Alexa

Galaxies: Emily L Asteroids: Franky Satellites: Aliza

Attendance Heroes -

Planets: Benjamin Astronauts: Ashley Flying Saucers: Evie-Marie

Galaxies: Teddy Asteroids: Bobby Satellites: Jack

## **LUNCH MENU – WEEK COMMENCING 10th JANUARY 2022**

Monday - Jacket Potato with Tuna Mayo, Cheese or Baked Beans with Mixed Salad and Chocolate Mousse

Tuesday – Sausage or Meat Free Sausage with Mash, Carrots and Peas and Dairy Free Lemon Drizzle Cake

<u>Wednesday</u> – Roast Beef or Garlic and Herb Quorn Fillet with Roast Potatoes, Yorkshire Pudding, Green Beans and Savoy Cabbage and Fruit

Thursday - Tomato and Basil Pasta or Macaroni Cheese with Mixed Salad and Broccoli and Dairy Fruit Crumble and Custard

Friday – Giant Fish Finger or Omelette with Chips, Peas and Sweetcorn and Fruit

## News ...

Welcome back - I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our children and families back to school. I hope that everyone had an enjoyable and healthy Christmas period. The children have settled back into their school routines quickly and have started the new year ready to continue their learning journey. We have a fun packed term with events such as International LEGO Day, Historical Events Day and World Book Day to name only a few. It is my hope that the children are looking forward to these events as much as the staff are.

**COVID-19** - Since returning on Tuesday, the school has implemented some additional measures in order to protect the ongoing offer of face-to-face education. A copy of this letter was sent via eSchools. Parents can also access this letter using the link below:

https://www.hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk/web/newsletters and letters

If you are not receiving emails from the school, please contact Mrs Reader (Phone: 01702 557979 / Email: <a href="mailto:admin@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk">admin@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk</a>)

Absence queries - Parents in Year 1 and 2 should have received their child's report yesterday. Overnight, there have been a few queries linked to absences. If you have a query, please do not hesitate to contact the school using the details below and we will look into it for you. Phone: 01702 557979 / Email: <a href="mailto:absences@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk">absences@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk</a>

Local clubs, competitions and events - We have created a new section on the school's website which will advertise local clubs, competitions and events. This page will be regularly updated and made reference to in our newsletters. If you would like to advertise a club, competition or an event on this page, please contact Mrs Hutchinson-Khupe on <a href="mailto:Businesssupport@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk">Businesssupport@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk</a>. The new page can be found using the link below:

https://www.hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk/web/local\_clubs\_competitions\_and\_events

Reception and Junior school admissions for September 2022 - Parents of all current Year 2 and children who will be starting Reception in September 2022 need to make a formal application to the Council for a school place. Parents can apply via the website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions where you can also find information regarding the application process. The admission round is open from Monday 8 November 2021, for parents of children to apply for a Reception or junior school (Year 3) place for September 2022. The statutory national closing date for applications is 15 January 2022. Please note if you apply after the closing date, the application will be treated as late and may affect the chances of a place at your preferred school.

Parking Reminder - From September, we have been offering a Parking Permit which allows parents to park in Rectory Road Car Park. The permit is valid weekdays during term-time, up until 9:30am and between 2:45pm-4pm ONLY. If you would like to apply for a Parking Permit, please email <a href="mailto:parentscomments@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk">parentscomments@hadleigh-inf.essex.sch.uk</a> and we can provide you with an application form to complete.

Alternative school pick up arrangements - If you require an alternative person/s to be able to collect your child from school, please complete the form via the link below:

 $\frac{\text{https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfuDMcqv7BYj2ydYnkyv0rzJLQZqAqyUHapSaNN6G5gKg9i1g/viewform?}{\text{vc}=0\&c=0\&w=1\&flr=0}$ 

Absence Reminder - You are able to report your child's absences using an online form. This form can be accessed using the link below:

 $\frac{https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSeliO-z\_e9qlRvJ8Gl\_2hCtgDxwFplglB6Bhs2knwwG6w6gHA/viewform?vc=0\&c=0\&w=1\&flr=0$